
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

April 21, 2011
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Susan Simmons, Barry Cooper, Pat Cooper, Lori O’Hare,  Janeen Igou, Jack Busher,  guest Pat Grove and Mitch Martin
The meeting was called to order at 5:10pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (March 2011) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1258 unrestricted funds in the 1st Bank account.  The endowment funds were transferred to an ING savings account.  
Membership:   2 renewals were received from Bob Orr and Robert Johnson.  
Communications:  Jack is getting regular updates on the website.  He did note the Facebook page still has only April events on it.  
Volunteer Update:   Pat has 4 people interested in becoming volunteers.  He also has people checking with seasoned volunteers to see if they are still interested in staying on the volunteer list.
Park Manager Update

All the seasonal workers have been hired and almost all have started.  Sean is doing a great job after being thrown into the fire.  Brian Bond is undergoing 6 weeks of radiation treatment and plans to return to work in mid-June.  Dani is having the screws removed from her let soon and is still planning on returning to work in late June/early July.  Rich Dudley announced he will retire June 30.  The merger is still going forward.  One of the Directors posts at the state level will be eliminated.  Dean Winstanley has announced he will not apply for a director position.  He will be done June 30th as well.  They are speculating that the new director of the newly formed division will come from outside the division.  Lorrie Matthews has also resigned from the Parks Board.  
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  We are waiting on the drawings and cost estimate from Sean at the State Office.  He has a few other projects to complete before he can get to this.  
Camper Services Center project update:  It is complete and looks great! 
New Business

Priorization of funding support – tabled until the next meeting.
Give 2011 – Barry presented the grant he has written up for review.  After working on rewriting the mission statement which is now  “to support and advocate for Cheyenne Mountain State Park” and change our old mission statement to the vision statement the grant was tabled until Mitch could get clarification from the State people on what we can put in grant applications.  This means we won’t be able to apply for the Give 2011 until next year when it is Give 2012 if they still have it.  Much discussion was held on this issue.  
FCMSP Investment Strategy – tabled for the time being.
A date was set for NCLI for September 24th tentatively.  
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm.  

Next meeting: May 19 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

